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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

April 28, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:06 A.M. by Chairman Pitt.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Mrs. Harris.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.  
The Selectmen discussed the request to obtain a Town credit card to replace employees getting reimbursed for purchases.  No decision was made.  Further examination will be made of the current procedure.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed  Plumbing and Electrical permits for Map 12 Lot 007.

APPOINTMENTS:

9:15 P.M. – Dick Emberley/Water/Sewer Dept. and Brian Tarr/DPW Dept. 
Mr. Emberley and Mr. Tarr joined the meeting at 9:20 A.M.  

The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Emberley and Mr. Tarr the purchases currently being made for the Cottage Street water line repair.  Due to the amount of the purchases/work to be done, three quotes will be obtained per Town policy.  The work is expected to be completed by the end of May or June.  Discussion of the purchase of a truck for the Water/Sewer departments took place.  Mr. Tarr and Mr. Emberley left at 9:45 A.M.
Mr. Will Wescott and Mr. Jeff Grossner with The Mountain Corporation joined the meeting at 9:30 A.M.  They discussed with the Selectmen new supplemental charges to The Mountain Corporation for their water and sewer usage.  Mrs. Paight will request from Granite State Rural Water Association a reevaluation of their water and sewer usage.  The Mountain Corporation will get readings for the amount of recycled water they use and production expectations.  Both parties agreed to meet again within a month to reexamine the increase in charges to The Mountain Corporation for their water and sewer usage.  Mr. Wescott and Mr. Grossner left at 10:15 A.M.  

The Selectmen discussed a grant that Diluzio Ambulance has requested to apply for regarding  emergency equipment.  The Marlborough Fire Department has declined appling for the grant which then gives the opportunity to the Town Ambulance company.  This grant is through Homeland Security.  Mrs. Harris will contact Diluzio Ambulance for further evaluation of the grant before the Selectmen approve it.    

The Selectmen discussed an Emergency Plan Review grant through New Hampshire Homeland Security, offered to the Town.  This grant will allow for updates on the Emergency Plan with the assistance of Southwest Regional Planning Commission.  It will be a 50/50 grant.  
Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Pitt seconded the motion to apply for the grant of $2600.00.  Vote to approve was unanimous.
Mr. Hackler joined the meeting at 11:00 A.M. Mr. Hackler requested the use of the Town Pavillion with alcohol.  Per the Town Ordinance, a Special Duty officer would need to be hired and an Insurance Certificate would need to be obtained.  Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded approval of the use of the pavilion with alcohol as long as all conditions set forth from the Town Ordinance are met.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  Mr. Hackler left at 11:25 A.M.  
Mrs. Pitt moved to elect Mrs. Harris Board of Selectmen, Chairman.  Mrs. Paight seconded the motion.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Selectmen reviewed and discussed the current 2017 budget expenditures.  
Mrs. Paight left at 11:30 A.M.  

The Selectmen discussed the Time Warner agreement with the Town.  

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 12:05 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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